TO:

Maine Hospital Association Board of Directors 

FROM:
Maine Hospital Association Mental Health Council

RE:
DHHS and MaineHousing Request Regarding HUD Continuum of Care Grant
At the October meeting of the Maine Hospital Association’s Mental Health Council, DHHS and MaineHousing staff asked the Council to support this year’s HUD Continuum of Care Grant by recommending that Maine hospitals adopt guidelines regarding the discharge of homeless patients.  The request was not to have hospitals endorse any specific guidelines because the guidelines will likely differ depending on the community resources available in each geographic area of the State.
Each year, HUD solicits applications from communities to address the needs of those experiencing homelessness.  The Continuum of Care (CoC) grant process facilitates two competitively-awarded grants created to address the problems of homelessness in a comprehensive manner with other federal agencies.  MaineHousing is the Applicant for the Maine CoC and the City of Portland for the Portland CoC.  These organizations provide matching funds for capital development and housing subsidies, making it possible for the Continuum to receive these federal funds.  These funds allow the State of Maine to maximize federal resources beyond the funding used directly for development, including over $10M in housing subsidies like Shelter Plus Care Vouchers, services for the homeless and operating costs to maintain the housing developed.

A component of the competive scoring process is the requirement that written policies and procedures are part of each CoC organizational structure; to ensure that people exiting hospitals, mental health facilities, foster care and corrections are not discharged directly into homelessness.  In the current CoC scoring structure, each applicant has a potenial for 130 points, with a threshold of 97 for funding.  The discharge planning scores account for a third of this buffer.  The competition is becoming increasingly challenging with the federal budget cuts and sequestration.  Therefore, in order for Maine to stay competetive, to continue funding exisiting programs and provide a safety net for our most vulnerable population, the CoC’s need to document agreements that can be included in the final application.
The Maine Hospital Association’s Mental Health Council recommends that the MHA Board of Directors encourage hospitals to adopt their own guidelines for the discharge of homeless patients.  The Council also offers the attached sample guidelines as a model for all member hospitals.
